Minutes of the Our Lady of Kirkstall Parish Finance Committee 23rd May 2012 
Present: 
Rev. P. Smythe; P. Lomas; J. McDonnell; P. Dowson; J. Barnes; S. Goodyear; 


J. Knowles; R. Cavadino; J. Osmotherley; G. Bellamy; J. Hester
Apologies:
M. Teggart; Bill McCarthy
1. Fr. Pat welcomed everyone and opened the meeting with a prayer.
2. Minutes of the previous meeting:


These were passed.

3. Matters Arising:
a) Removal of lead piping at St. Mary’s – this will take place at a mutually convenient time arranged between Fr. Ben Griffiths and Mark Playford.  

b) Give as you Earn – the scheme works by charitable donations being taken directly from the donor’s wages before tax is paid.  Because of this, the charity cannot Gift Aid the donation.  Although it may attract some new donors, due to the tax relief to them, the danger is that the parish may lose Gift Aided donations to the scheme.  It was agreed not to promote the scheme, but that as an information gathering exercise, it had been useful.  Su will now be able to advise anyone who asks about the scheme.
c) The suspended ceiling in HN hall has been repaired, with the vertical aspects being replaced by plaster & skim.  This has been very successful, looks much better and is much more resilient.  All 3 toilets have been updated and decorated, a great improvement.  Thanks to M J Hester and Mark Playford for their work.
d) Written Risk Assessments are in hand and should be available by the date of the next meeting.  Jack has contacted the Fire Brigade, who will come and give advice on anything needed in the 3 churches.  Richard will provide Jack with CAD model drawings for Assumption and St. Mary’s, to show fire escape routes.  Peter Lomas will ask Richard Lomas for the drawings they have on file for Holy Name.
e) Assumption Roof etc – Tenders for the roof should be in by the end of May.  Planning permission is going through and no problems are anticipated.  Decorations and electrical work is to be finalised.  The work to make a porch giving a view of the church may be left as a separate item.  The work to the church Club rooms (doors & heating system) were not included in the proposals made to the Diocese, as this would have added extra cost which would have been likely to have meant the whole proposal may have been rejected.  These will be considered at a later date.  The work is set to begin at the beginning of August.
f) St. Mary’s Sacristy – these works are currently waiting on approval by Building Regulations and the Diocesan Art and Architecture Committee (who will meet in July).  No problems are anticipated and it is hoped that the work will also begin at in August, when access will be easier due to the school holidays. The property sub-committee will liaise with Joshua Tree about the new furniture for the Sacristy.
4. Finance:


Peter Lomas presented a summary of the accounts for the financial year 2011-12. 


Offertory collections remain lower than in previous years.  The rent paid by the Diocese for St.
                 Mary’s Presbytery only began in the second half of the year, so this figure is lower than budget.
                 Gift Aid received is down on the previous year, due to the tax rate allowed being reduced from 
                 28% to 25% by the Government.  There were also one-off Gift Aided donations made last year 
                 for with respect to the stained glass windows purchased for Holy Name church.  

           Overall there is a deficit of £22,000.  This is unsustainable.


Clergy costs have increased, mainly due to a new charge made by the Diocese towards the 

healthcare scheme for the retired clergy. Travel costs were high in the last tax year.  As part of 

our agreement with the Missionary Society of St. Paul for the ‘loan’ of Fr. Boniface, the parish 

must bear the cost of his biennial trip home. Gas costs are higher in the final quarter, as the 

winter bills came in but they are under budget for the year. Council Tax costs are lower than 

budget since the Diocese are meeting the cost for Fr. Ben Griffiths. Employment costs are 

significant.  Repairs in all three churches were over budget.  Admin costs were high for the final 

quarter, but overall under budget and slightly down on last year.  Liturgical costs are high - new 

Missals had been purchased, ¾ of which were paid for by individuals, but others were needed by 

the priests and large Altar versions for the 3 churches.  Votives/Papers There is hardly any profit 

on the Catholic papers sold, despite most being on a sale or return basis.  The Tablet especially is 

very expensive to the parish and it was agreed that the number of these ordered would be 


reduced. Eucharistic ministers should be reminded that papers taken to the housebound should 

be from the previous week’s unsold papers, once these have been counted and recorded as 

‘returns’.


A subgroup, consisting of Justine, Jack, Peter and Fr Pat, will meet to consider specific ways of 

reducing the deficit.  The Appeal planned for the Autumn to promote Gift Aid must also draw 

people’s attention to the need to meet ongoing costs.
5. Holy Name Diamond Jubilee:


Fr Pat drew the committee’s attention to this coming anniversary in 2013.  There will be some 

cost implications (although these will not be in this financial year).
6. Ecumenical contributions:



The church communities within Our Lady of Kirkstall belong to 3 active ‘Churches Together’ 

groups, each of which has special events which need contributions.  Horsforth Churches 


Together already has plans for events in September & October and have asked for a contribution  

£200.  It was agreed that up to £400 per year could be earmarked for such contributions.
7. SVP Event underwriting:



The St. Mary’s Conference has 2 events each year, a Christmas dinner and a summer coach trip, 

which are to be offered to the parish as a whole.  The cost of these events has been met by a 

legacy for several years.  However, this has now run out.  The Conference has asked whether it 

would be possible for the parish to subsidise any costs that they aren’t able to meet.  This was 

agreed in principle, but is not an open ended offer, as there is a substantial amount raised for the 

SVP at the annual second collection. The SVP in St Mary’s and HN may collaborate in  the

                  arrangements for and funding of these events.
8. Any Other Business:

· Justine Osmotherley reported that her brother-in-law, Curtis Ledger, has expressed an interest in joining the Finance Committee.  Curtis is a qualified accountant.  This was agreed in principle.  Fr. Pat will contact Curtis and speak to him about this.

The date of the next meeting was set as Wednesday 3rd October, 7.30pm, in St. Mary’s Office Meeting Room.
